Thursday 19th July Volume 1; Issue 14

Dates for your diary

School closes for 20th July Summer at 1pm

School re-opens 5th September

INSET Days 2018/19 3rd & 4th September 5th Nov 7th Jan 22nd July

Warwickshire County Council

Coleshill C of E Primary News

Have a Wonderful Summer Break

On behalf of all our staff and Governors I would like to wish you a very restful and enjoyable Summer Holiday.

It has been a tremendously busy term with so much going on over the last few weeks—so thank you to staff, parents and the PTFA for all your efforts and support.

Finally a word to our Year 6 who move on to their new challenge. We all wish you the very best for the future: Keep on enjoying learning; keep on giving your best and remember 'God is Good: All the Time'!



Attendance w/c 9/7/18

Class Percentage

RM 94.83

RT 85.56

1J 85.33

1L *100 Winners!*

2G 96.13

3G 97.24

3R 96.25

4B 88.93

4H 92.90

5MB 95.17

5G 98.57

6B 89.33

6I 97.33

Whole School 93.72

National 96.1

1L win a nonuniform day tomorrow

Summer Reading Challenge

Get ready for a summer of treasure-seeking fun with the Mischief Makers!For this year's **Summer Reading Challenge** we're off to **Beanotown**, where rumour has it there's a treasure chest full of epic pranks waiting to be discovered...

Mrs Fagg is looking forward to many library champions in September For more details try the link below.

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/news/general/about-mischief-makers

Last Year	Next Year 2018-19
	Nursery Mrs Currin
Nursery	Rec Miss Long
	Rec Miss Mason/Watts
RT	Y1 Miss Jones
RM	Y1 Miss Blake
Y1L	Y2 Mrs Rutherford (formerly Miss Glenn)
Y1J	Y2 Miss Chaudhry
Y2G	Y3 Miss Rowley
	Y3 Mrs Blundell/Muir
Y3R	Y4 Mrs Cook
Y3G	Y4 Mrs Barlow
Y4B	Y5 Miss Goodfellow
Y4H	Y5 Miss Griffin
Y5G	Y6 Mrs Fagg/Wood
Y5B/W	Y6 Mr Jolley

Congratulations, welcomes and Goodbyes!

During the early part of the Autumn Term, Miss Mason, Mrs Hughes, Mrs Bunn and Miss Grattan will all be leaving us to go on maternity leave. We send our best wishes to them and their families.

Also Mrs Torpey and Mr Bolus will be leaving us at the end of term and we would like to wish them well and thank them for all of their hard work as they have taught your children.

Therefore, we will be having a number of new faces joining us in September. Miss Watts, Miss Blake, Miss Chaudhry and Mrs Cook will all start with us and we look forward to their skills, experience and enthusiasm enriching our school.

We will also be delighted to welcome back Mrs Muir and Mrs Barlow in Y3 and Y4 and a newly married Mrs Rutherford!

Page 2 Newsletter Title Volume 1; Issue 14

Firm Foundations at our Nursery

We still have a few places remaining for 2, 3 and 4 year olds for September. We offer free funded places for eligible 2 year olds, as well as the universal free 15 hours entitlement and the popular 30 hours funding for working parents.

We deliver a high standard of individual care and education within a vibrant Early Years Foundation Stage for children from age two to pre-school. Evidence tells us that a successful early years experience is the cornerstone of a child's development, and that children who have been at our nursery as two year olds make rapid progress towards their early learning goals.

Through our nurturing yet structured curriculum, we aim to send children into Reception who are personally, socially and emotionally ready to learn – able and eager to take on increased challenges. Building on children's previous experiences we will:

- Instil routines so that children feel safe, secure and happy as well as connected to the wider school community.
- Have high expectations of what children can achieve.
- Develop children's confidence, concentration, resilience, perseverance and ability to listen and follow instructions.
- Build on children's innate enthusiasm

for learning through play - balancing direct whole-class teaching, adult-led activities and child initiated play, which all contribute to a child's learning.

We are pleased to offer additional spaces due to our two fantastic new classrooms based in the Childrens' Centre building. However spaces are quickly filling up for children turning two in the autumn term onwards, so please contact us as soon as possible to discuss your requirements.

Find out more at www.coleshillprimary.org.uk/nursery or email

nursery3586@welearn365.com.

Toast and a Drink: Next year the kitchen will be trialling providing optional KS2 break snacks. This will consist of a piece of buttered toast (20p) and a carton of flavoured water drink (30p). This will be served from the kitchen. Ordering will be in advance through Parent Pay - more information will available in September.

Fun on the Farm

Our pre-school nursery children visited Southfields Farm this week. The children enjoyed seeing the animals and taking a trailer ride around the fields.

We are delighted with the progress the children have made over their time in nursery, and value the relation-

Do you enjoy performing, singing and dancing?

Opportunity for children in Years 5 & 6 to perform in the pantomime Cinderalla with COS at the town hall.

Performance 31st January – 2nd Feb 2019.

Rehearsals starting September on Mondays 7.30pm-9pm & from November Wednesdays also.

Contact Tom Willson 07715 106445;

<u>farmer.tom@virgin.net</u> for details.

ships we have formed with the children and their families at the very start of their journey in education. We wish them all the best for starting Reception in September!





<u>Summer church activities – all welcome and all free!</u>

Messy Church

Sports Day for All Ages Sunday 22nd 4pm-5.30pm at Coleshill Parish Church

Soul Café

Monday 23rd 6pm-7pm in Costa (High Street). Great Coffee, Great Music, Great Conversation and Great People!

Www.brigade.uk.com Bookings are now open for 2018-19 School Uniform.

To guarantee delivery for September please ensure orders are in for August 7th 2018